国際学級帰国生入学試験問題

英語 (30分)

[注 意]

- 1. 試験開始の指示があるまで問題を開いてはいけません。
- 2. 問題冊子は6ページ、解答用紙は1ページあります。確かめてください。
- 3. 解答はすべて解答欄に記入してください。
- 4. 解答用紙と問題冊子の表紙に受験番号と氏名をはっきり書いてください。
- 5. 試験終了後、解答用紙だけでなく、問題冊子も回収します。
- 6. 試験中、机の上から物を落としたり、気分が悪くなったり、何か用ができた 時は、手をあげて監督の先生に知らせてください。

氏名	
名	
受	
験	
受験番号	
号	

平成29年12月10日 実施東京女学館中学校

平成30年度国際学級帰国生入学試験問題

Part I-A Vocabulary

Choose the words that best complete each sentence. (英文を完成するのに最もふさ わしい語・語句を 1 つずつ選び、解答用紙にその記号を書きなさい。)

1.	I want to start a new hobby.	I think I'll photography.									
	a) take apart	b) take up									
	c) take care of	d) take back									
2.	The train was delayed	an accident. It stopped for almost one hour.									
	a) according to	b) as long as									
	c) except for	d) due to									
3.	I would like to get more	about your homestay program.									
	a) information	b) money									
	c) notice	d) educate									
4.	I should have brought my umbrella. I didn't it was going to rain.										
	a) attend	b) realize									
	c) examine	d) inform									
5.	Many people the job, but only one person will get it.										
	a) arrived at	b) attempted to									
	c) applied for	d) took advantage of									
6.	I didn't study for the test an	d I didn't understand the questions, but I got a									
	good score. I think it was just good										
	a) timing	b) luck									
	c) skill	d) memory									
7.	The automobile industry is a very important part of the Japanese										
	a) factory	b) company									
	c) management	d) economy									
8.	After riding his bicycle in the	ne rain, he was mud.									
	a) covered with	b) put on									
	c) lots of	d) getting into									

9.	I like to read adventure stori	es, I like '	'Treasure Island".								
	a) On the contrary	b) By the way									
	c) For instance	d) As a result									
10.	Many people use their cell paccidents is	shones while they	are walking, so the	number of							
	a) decreasing	b) increasing									
	c) disappearing	d) developing									
	I-B Conversation										
Choc	se the words that best comple	ete each conversa	tion. (会話を完成	とするの に 最							
もふ	さわしい選択肢を1つ選び	が、解答用紙にる	その記号を書きなる	さい。)							
1.	Boy: I'm working on my Er	nglish essay right	now. ())							
	Girl: No. I'm almost done,	but I want to stud	y for my history tes	t first.							
	a) Have you studied yet?		b) Do you like his	tory?							
	c) Have you finished you	rs yet?	d) When is our his	story test?							
2.	Girl 1: What is your dream	for the future?									
	Girl 2: I want to be a doctor	. If I want to be a	doctor, I ().							
	a) have to study science,	but I don't have t	o take art								
	b) will make a lot of mon	ey and meet a lot	of people								
	c) should be nice to patients, and I mustn't study English										
	d) must get good grades i	n science after I g	graduate from medi	cal school							
3.	A: How are you feeling toda	ay?									
	B: I feel so tired because (_).									
	a) my practice for volley	ball was cancelled	l last night								
	b) I was able to finish my	homework early									
	c) I got more sleep than I	did two nights ag	go								
	d) the train was too crow	ded to sit									

4.	A: Hi. I'd like to hold a party at your restaurant, but I need to check a few										
	things first.										
	B: Certainly. What special requests do you have?										
	A: A couple of people who are coming to the party don't eat meat. Do you										
	have ()?										
	B: Yes, we do. I'm sure that we can satisfy everyone and our prices are										
	reasonable, too.										
	a) many dishes with no meat										
	b) a private room										
	c) many meat dishes										
	d) any discounts for parties										
5.	A: Hi. Can I help you, sir?										
	B: Yes. I ride my bicycle to work every day, and I often have to ride it in the										
	rain. I need a backpack that ().										
	A: Okay, I think I have just what you need. This is a large briefcase that you										
	can use like a backpack and most importantly, it's completely waterproof, to										
	a) can fit all of my office supplies										
	b) looks like a briefcase										
	c) doesn't cost too much										
	d) will keep my things dry										
6.	A: I hear that you moved recently. How do you like your new house?										
	B: It's really great because ().										
	A: Wow, it must be really nice to be able to go to work without taking the										
	train!										
	B: Yes, and I can sleep an extra hour every day, too!										
	a) it's much larger than my old apartment										
	b) I can walk to work in fifteen minutes										
	c) it's a five minute walk to the train station										
	d) I have my own bedroom now										

Part II. English Reading Section

A honey bee returns to the hive. Sticky pollen clings to her body.

Nectar fills her honey sac. She's found apple blossoms in a distant orchard.

How does she tell other worker bees about this new food source? She dances!

Unlike humans, animals don't have words to help them communicate. They can't say "Hey! Look what I found," or "Keep away! This is my spot," or "Want to go steady?" Yet, animals communicate all the time. They send out signals – messages others receive and understand using their senses of smell, taste, touch, hearing, and sight.

Animals with good vision "talk" to each other with their bodies.

They use patterns of movements to share information, to A defend themselves or their territories, and to Battract mates. Nature designs their steps, and they dance as if their lives depended on it. Often, Dthey do.

Most communication takes place among members of the same species. In dark beehives, honeycombed walls become waxy dance floors. Like a rock star swarmed by adoring fans, a bee returning from the apple orchard begins her dance. Other workers follow her as she moves forward in a straight line. She vibrates her wings and wags her body side to side very quickly – 13 to 15 times a <u>Second</u>. Then she turns to one side, circles back, and begins the waggle again. When she finishes, she circles around – this time in the opposite direction – and repeats her steps. The dance may go on for hours.

A. Vocabulary

- 1. According to the reading, what is a "signal"?
- 2. Which sentence uses "second" with the same meaning as <u>second</u>?
 - a) This is the second time I have met him.
 - b) There are sixty seconds in one minute.
 - c) His generosity is second to none.
 - d) The wedding will be on the second of August.
- 3. Look at the following sentence: They use patterns of movements to share information, to A defend themselves or their territories, and to B attract mates.
 - a) Which of the words from the box is closest in meaning to <u>@defend?</u>

ア) attack イ) grow ウ) kill エ) make オ) protect カ) share キ) teach

- b) Which of the following definitions is closest in meaning to **Battract**?
 - ア) to teach somebody something
 - イ) to hit or try to kill someone
 - ウ) to make an enemy go away
 - 工) to make someone want to come to you

B. Reading Comprehension Questions

- 1. a) Who or what are ①they?
 - b) What does do mean in this sentence?
 - ア) depend
 - イ) communicate
 - ウ) dance
 - 工) design
- 2. (True or False) The worker bee returns from the orchard after she does her dance.

- 3. (True or False) Animals with good hearing communicate by moving their bodies.
- 4. According to the reading, in what way is a bee like a rock star?
 - a) The bee communicates by sending sounds which are similar to music.
 - b) It is hot inside a hive like it is hot in a concert hall.
 - c) The other bees try to get close to her like fans try to get close to a star.
 - d) Her dancing is very fast and exciting like a rock star.

C. Sentence Answer

- 1. Why do bees dance? Be as specific as possible.
- 2. Are bees the only animals that communicate? Explain your answer.

Part III. Writing Section

- 1. What is one thing that you are proud of?
- 2. What is one thing that you learned while you were outside of Japan?
- 3. Imagine you could read a book or watch a movie of the same story. Which would you choose and why?

·w	2.	1.	Part III	2.	Part II-C	1.a)	Part II-B	2.	1.	Part II – A	1.	Part I-B	1.	Part I-A		
			Writing		Sentence Answer		Reading Comprehension Questions	3.		Part II - A Reading Section - Vocabulary	2.	Conversation	2.	Vocabulary	平成 30 年度	
					ıswer		nprehen	4.		ction - V	3.	1,470	3.			
							sion (ocabu	4.		4.	解	量品	
							Questions			ılary				解答用紙	帰国生入学試験	
											5.		5.	\ \.	州	
														英語	類	
											6.		6.			氏名
						b)					•		•		東京女学館中学校	
						2.							7.		学館中學	
						T or F									交	
						F							.∞			
						ω.										
						T or F							9.		型河	
						4.							10.			